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Inquiry into the road safety benefits of fixed speed cameras in Queensland

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to considerations being undertaken In

Queensland in respect of fixed speed cameras and road safety benefits.

In Western Australia the used of mobile speed cameras has been widely practiced in
the Metropolitan, Regional and Remote areas. Until recently Western Australia has
not ernbraced the use of fixed speed cameras, however, the introduction of digitai
speed carneras by the Enhanced Speed Enforcernent Prograrn (ESEP) will see fixed
speed cameras installed.

The ESEP has developed strategies that address the recommendations outiined in a
report comrnissioned by the Office of Road Safety titled "Development Of Strategies
For Best Practice in Western Australia" produced by Prof. Max Cameron of the Curtin
Monash Accident Research Centre (CMARC).

In July 2010 Western Austratia Police will be introducing digital mobile speed cameras
and fixed Red tight/speed cameras at seiected intersections. The introduction of digital
is the first step in repiacing all wet film technologies by July 2011. Expansion of the
digitai camera prograrn is expected to see a nurnber of technologies being introduced
including point to point cameras on freeways and major arteriai routes.

Western Austratia Potice are using right angie and right turn through crash data
analysis to determine the preferred locations for installation of the digitai Red
tight/speed carneras to replace the wet film red light cameras.

The ESE Prograrn is also tasked with initiating a Point to Point speed detection
system, however a iegislation review has identified the current Road Traffic Act does
not support an average speed infringement. Although an Office of Road Safety sub
committee is working with Prof. Max Cameron of CMARC to identify the preferred

Our Mission; To enhance IJm quolity of life and we/J.beitlf1 of all people lit Weslcm Auslmlia lJy ;o7."ribUliIlgIO m8klng fmr Slal.. " saf.. and ;ecure plactl



locations for a Point to Point system, no installation of a trial system will be undertaken
until supporting legislation is finalised.

For further information please contact Inspector Mark Ridley of the Enhanced Speed
Enforcement Program on teiephone (08) 92221454.

Yours Sincereiy,

I

Mic elle yfe
Commander
Specialist Enforcement and Operations Portfolio
Western Australia Police

5th May 2010
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